## Delegates Corner March 2017

Hi Again,

Time is flying by, but winter is not. In just three short weeks I will Rye, New York for the 67<sup>th</sup> General Service Conference.

In early March, I was able to attend the Mid-Winter Roundup in Sydney, what a great weekend. The committee asked me to take part in the banquet meeting by doing the Table Explanation. I was also given time before the Speaker to share a little on my role as Delegate and General Service. It was great to see a few people from the Rock.

I was asked to attend the District 1 meeting; the last 20 minutes of the meeting was set aside to talk about the Conference Agenda items. Although we only had a few minutes it was great to hear the group conscience expressed by the G.S.R.'s. I am thankful to those G.S.R.'s who made the effort to help keep the lines of Communication open. To the other districts If you could let me know when and where your District meeting is being held, if I am in your area I would love to drop in.

I have been reading a lot this month, trying to familiarize myself with the Agenda items. I received the Conference Agenda, WOW it is non-stop from Sunday morning to Friday evening. It made it real when I saw my name on the Agenda, on Monday afternoon I will be the first Delegate to give their Area Highlights.

On a local note, there has been an item in the news lately that is near and dear to a lot of Members. I would ask that you would keep in mind Tradition 10, Alcoholics Anonymous has no opinion on outside issues; hence the A.A. name ought never be drawn into public controversy.

Once again thanks for allowing me to be your voice at the 67<sup>th</sup> General Service Conference, looking forward to seeing you at the Service Weekend and throughout the Area this summer.

Tim M. P67 Delegate